Justice Minister Kamikawa received a courtesy visit from the Rt. Hon. Mark Field, MP,
Minister of State for Asia and the Pacific, Foreign and Commonwealth Office of the
United Kingdom on April 11, 2018.

On Wednesday, April 11, 2018, Justice Minister Kamikawa received a courtesy visit
from the Rt. Hon. Mark Field, MP, Minister of State for Asia and the Pacific, Foreign
and Commonwealth Office of the United Kingdom (UK). The overview of the visit is as

follows.

Minister Kamikawa welcomed Minister Field and stated that she would like to further
strengthen cooperation between the two countries in the field of legal affairs.

Minister Kamikawa also called for participation of, and support from, the U.K. in the
14th United Nations Congress on Crime Prevention and Criminal Justice, which is to be
held in Kyoto in 2020.

Photo 1: Justice Minister Kamikawa receives a courtesy visit from Minister Field

Minister Field expressed is desire to strengthen cooperation between the two countries

in the field of legal affairs, such as immigration.

Photo 2: Justice Minister Kamikawa meets with Minister Field



